Vermilion Country School
VCS Board Personnel Meeting
Monday, May 16 at 2pm

Members present: Marit Kringstad and Jodi Summit
Also present: Mary McGrane
Pam Zahn for second part of meeting

The committee reviewed all staff evals with Mary
All staff are recommended for rehire with a change to the structuring of the kitchen assistant position to eliminate the need for regular overtime for the current employee. This would involve breaking the position into two parts, one responsible for breakfast and possibly paperwork, and the second for lunch prep and cleanup.

Discussion on pay scale for 22/23 school year

The committee will recommend adding a $500 longevity pay bonus for any advisor/licensed teaching staff who has been employed at the school for between five and ten years, and a $750 longevity bonus for over 10 years at the school.

The committee is also recommending increasing cap for number of years of experience accepted for new hires up to the 10-year level, or simply making it negotiable. This will allow the school to remain more competitive in the tight teaching market.

The committee also recommends giving the administrator some flexibility for negotiating special ed teaching salary
.
The committee recommends keeping the advisor pay scale as is until enrollment hits goal of 42, and then looking at increases.

The committee recommends keeping the paraprofessional, drivers, kitchen staff, and drivers pay scale as is.

The committee noted we need to make a formal pay scale for the part-time office assistant position.

Pam Zahn is asking the board to look at making the administrator position full-time, and having the position pick up some more of the general office duties, but noted this would be a substantial addition to the current salary budget. Mary noted she is working an average of 50+ hours a week currently, on a .75 salary. There is also an issue with having someone in the building full-time to deal with student discipline issues.

The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.




